
Town of Olla Minutes

Proceedings of the Olla Town Council meeting held on Tuesday, August 11, 2015 7:01 p.m., at the Olla Town Hall – 1907 Louisiana Street.  Mayor Elliott called the regular monthly meeting to order; Chief Stott opened with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.


Wendy Allbritton called roll.  Present: Mayor Elliott, Al Cassel, Jake Long, Joe Rachal and Mark Richardson. Absent: Madge Bailey.  Various members of the public were present.

Rachal made a motion, second by Long to approve the agenda as amended.  The amendment was to add a bullet under item #9 – to authorize, per the States direction, for the Mayor to sign the right of way deeds and resolutions for the streetscape project through DOTD.  To delete bullet 4 under item #6 – financial statements and also delete bullet 1 under item #9 amending a previous motion.  Motion carried.
There being no presentations and comments from the public, Mayor Elliott proceeded to the next item.   

Long made a motion, second by Cassel to approve the minutes for the July 14, 2015 regular monthly meeting.  Motion carried. 

Cassel made a motion, second by Long to approve the occupational license application for “The Tax Lady, Inc. – Kayla Cloud- 3018 Front Street.  Motion carried.

Cassel made a motion, second by Long to approve the July bills as presented.  Motion carried.


Cassel made a motion, second by Long to approve Resolution 2015-010 – A resolution terminating the agreement contract with Utility Service Company for the care and maintenance for the 250,000 gallon elevated water tank.  Motion carried.
 
· Engineer Report – Shuler not present.
· Fire Department – Joe Thompson delivered the written fire report for July.  The department responded to 3 alarms; all fire department equipment is in operational condition.  There is one new membership to the department. The department and department members attended one business meeting, two training meetings, as well as a three-hour LSU class.    

· Police Report - Chief Stott delivered the written Police report for July:  217 citations issued, $27,512.47 was collected in fines and court costs, the department responded to 37 incidents, 7 arrest, 3 accidents and 4 dog complaints. Chief Stott thanked the Olla Volunteer Fire Department for the help that was given during a traffic accident on US 165.  Stott reported that Gavin’s car is in the shop with transmission problem, Glynn’s car is having transmission problems as well.  Stott announced that officer Obier has passed both the physical and the entrance exam to enter the academy and will start POST certification on August 17th.  
· Police Jury – Mayor Elliott reported that several request had been sent into the Police Jury.  The side boom mower was requested to mow the levee at the oxidation pond and several other areas in town.  Also requested was a 20x50 culvert on Elliott Street for a washout.    
Richardson made a motion, second by Long, to accept the reports as presented.  Motion carried.

Cassel made a motion, second by Rachal to authorize Mayor Elliott to sign the right of way deeds for the DOTD streetscape project.  Motion carried.

Mayor Elliott reported that repairs on the ceiling and back wall at the Dixie Center will begin on Wednesday and that the center will be closed until the repairs are completed.  Elliott reported that She, Wendy and Joe Rachal attended a discovery meeting, being the 1st phase of the Castor Creek water shed that was hosted by FEMA in regards to the Castor Creek and Dugdemona watersheds located in the surrounding area.  This was one of several meetings that will be held for the project which provides communities with flood information and a way to enhance mitigation plans to protect citizens.  Elliott also reported that the surveillance system is being installed and is awaiting on the installation of the DSL at the sports complex in order to complete the project.  Elliott announced she is waiting for the counter sign documentation from LGAP grant to proceed in purchase of the patrol car. 
•
Public Works – Ross reported that he and his crew recently flushed all of the hydrants in order to flip the water.  He reported that we have had trouble with THM’s and flushing helps with this issue. Ross stated that the flushing, has caused leaks around town and they are working on those daily.  Ross reported the oxidation pond is down.  He stated that the gear boxes have been out and the big wheel that stirs is broken.  Ross advised they have been out in the boat stirring the pond and with the heat and no rain, the blue green algae is a problem.  They are constantly having to take out the aerator for cleaning for it to work properly.  Ross reported that DHH came recently to do the sanitary survey and that he knew that some gates and fences would need to be repaired and/or replaced and that those items will be addressed as soon as we received notice. Ross advised since meters are now being locked on time, there have been several customers tampering with the locks, causing the crew to have to replace the curb stop when broken.  The customers are going to have to be fined for this to be stopped. Mowing over them is dangerous and costly as well, resulting in customers having to pay to replace damaged parts.

Cassel made a motion, second by Long to adjourn at 7:22 p.m.  Motion carried.
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Rhonda Elliott, Mayor

________________________

Wendy Allbritton, Town Clerk 

